Cambs. County Council £18. 15. Od. Rent of allotments for ½ year to Michaelmas, 1958.

L. R. Coulson

6. O. Od. Clerk's salary for qr. To Michaelmas, 1958.

do.

1. 10: Od. Waterman's salary for qr. to Michaelmas, 1958

£29. 5. Od.

383. DATE OF NEXT MEETING.

It was agreed the next meeting be held on Monday, 24th November, 1958, at 7.30 p.m.

This concluded the business and the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

Jeg Walklus

Chairman.

Date 24 Mourh

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY, 25TH MARCH, 1958, AT 7.45 P.M.

There were present:-

Mr. E. J. Walkling, Chairman of the Parish Council, in the Chair,
Messrs. A. C. Daniels, C. Day, R. Day, C.Moule, D. Pearson,
S. A. Siggs and A. Wayman, Mrs. L. F. Coulson and Mrs. D.
Pearson, tegether with the Clerk of the Parish Council. Dr. H. Hartley, County Councillor, was also in attendance and was warmly welcomed by the Chairman.

MINUTES.

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on the 26th March, 1957, were read, confirmed and signed.

384. PARISH COUNCIL ACCOUNTS.

The Clerk presented the Accounts for the year ended 31st March, 1957. These were inspected and on the proposition of Mr. A. C. Daniels, seconded by Mr. D. Pearson, were unanimously adopted.

385. MILTON PAROCHIAL CHARITIES ACCOUNTS.

The Clerk presented the Accounts for the year ended 31st December, 1957. Out of a total of £74 distributed, the Village Fund benefitted to the extent of £32 This amount was distributed in the form of food parcels to 32

old age pensioners, widows and widowers as selected by the Trustees.

The remaining £42 was distributed as follows:-

Milton School Managers £10 Milton Church Fabric Fund £16 Chesterton Rural District Council - Road Fund £16

After inspection of the accounts these were unanimously adopted.

386. CHAIRMAN'S REPORT.

The Chairman reported that during the year seven meetings of the Council had been held, in addition to a special Parish Meeting in connection with footpaths.

Rev. J. M. Plumley had resigned from the Council on leaving the village and the Chairman recorded his appreciation of his services.

The most important feature of the year's work was the acquisition of the Village Hall, which he hoped would become a centre of community interest.

Another important item was the opening of an evening surgery in the village by Dr. Hartley.

The diversion of the trunk road would necessitate the re-siting of the War Memorial and a new site had been agreed with the County Council Engineering Department.

Two additional street lights had been erected.

There had been no further developments in regard to the acquisition of a recreation ground, but an area of land behind Bene't Filling Station had been zoned for recreational purposes.

Finally, the Chairman thanked Mr. Siggs, the Council's representative on Impington Village College Managing Body, for the interest he took in the education on the younger generation, and the Clerk for his work during the year.

387. COUNTY COUNCILLOR'S REPORT.

Dr. H. Hartley reported that the new school, which was long overdue, was now under way, and he considered the site chosen was the best of those available.

Improvements to the trunk road were in progress and three lay-bys had been provided. Dr. Hartley himself had been instrumental in having improvements made to the length of road from Milton to the Slap-Up Public House.

The Chairman thanked Dr. Hartley for his report and congratulated him on being returned unopposed as the County Council representative for Milton. MM

388. MILTON SCHOOL MANAGER'S REPORT.

Mrs. L. F. Coulson reported as a Council representative to Milton School Managers, and said that the meetings during the past year had been held in a happier and more optimistic atmosphere. The new school premised to be everything that was hoped for and comprised three large classrooms, a staffroom, cloakrooms, kitchen and an assembly hall of generous proportions. Conditions at the present school had not improved; the heating system, particularly, was most inadequate. The numbers on the register had fallen to 44, and as was feared, the teaching staff had been reduced to two.

389. IMPINGTON VILLAGE COLLEGE.

Mr. S. A. Siggs reported that there were now over 600 children at the College, and over 500 dinners were supplied daily. A new kitchen and dining hall had been erected, and the building of a Rural Science room was still in progress. A new Warden, Mr. Brackenbury, had been appointed in October, 1957.

390. OVER 60'S CLUB.

Mrs. D. Pearson, Secretary of the Over 60's Club, reported that the Club was formed in 1952 with a membership of 20. This had increased to 46 at the present time Meetings were held twice a month when a variety of entertainment was provided. An annual Christmas Party and a summer outing were regular features of entertainment. In addition, members could take advantage of the services of a chiropodist at reduced rates. Funds were raised at weekly Whist Drives. Mr. Walkling had recently been elected Chairman of the Club.

The Chairman remarked how pleased he was to take part in the activities of the Club, which, he felt, should be encouraged and it was for this reason that the Parish Council had decided that no charge should be made to the Club for the use of the Village Hall.

391. QUESTION TIME.

Mr. C. Day asked whether it was the intention to open the Village Hall as a Club, to which the Chairman replied that although the newly formed Management Committee had not yet had an opportunity of meeting, it was to be hoped that the Village Hall would become a community centre and cater for the social needs of the village.

Mr. C. Moule complained of water which collected near the Cambridge Road bus shelter due to the drain being higher than the road surface. This complaint was noted by the Clerk who would report to the County Surveyor.

This completed the business and the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

Chairman.

Date 25. Mary 1959